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WEEKLY SCHEDULE
SUNDAY

9:00 a.m. - Adult Christian Education,
Parish Hall (In-person and Zoom)

9:00 a.m. - Youth Christian Education,
Chapel (In-person only)

10:00 a.m. - Holy Eucharist, Rite Il
(In-person and Livestream)

Visit StJohnsMLB.org for links

MONDAY

7:00 p.m. - AA meeting in Parish Hall

TUESDAY

6:30 p.m. - Boy Scouts

WEDNESDAY

7:00 p.m. - Choir Practice in Sanctuary

THURSDAY

7:00 p.m. - AA meeting in Parish Hall

FRIDAY
8:00 a.m. - TGIF (Men’s Breakfast and

Bible study), La Loma Coney Island,
1180 Aurora Road, Melbourne.

SCOPAL

CoHald R.Cohl

THE GOOD NEWS

January - February 2023

A'WORD FROM THE RECTOR

Dear Friends,

As the holidays wrap up, we are coming into a very busy
time in the life of the Diocese of Central Florida. While
it may sometimes seem that the life of the Diocese is far
away from the life of the parish, we are part of
something much bigger, in fact, a global Anglican
Communion. This is our family, our history, and our
heritage.

On January 14, we will gather to elect a new Bishop.
Bishop Brewer will retire at the end of June, 2023,
having hit the mandatory retirement age of 72. The lay Delegates from St.
John’s will be Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Lee Steininger and Katie Wilson. These
delegates were elected for the 2022 Diocesan Convention, and they remain
the delegates until the next Annual Diocesan Convention, which will be

Feb. 3-4,2023. I will, of course, be a clerical delegate.

There are three candidates for bishop and you can learn more about them by
visiting DCFSearch.org.

Then our Annual Diocesan Convention will be held on Friday evening and
Saturday, Feb. 3-4. Delegates to the Annual Convention will be Linda Fletcher,
Jamie Hamilton, and Kathy Oas, elected at our December 15 Vestry meeting.
At this point, | am not aware of any particular issues likely to create fireworks
at the Convention. We will report to the parish as part of our Annual Parish
Meeting on Sunday, Feb. 5 at 8:30 a.m.

Please pray for both of these gatherings in the life of the Diocese!
In Christ,

Fr. Eric Turner
Rector



“Good News” March - April, 2023 Schedule & Deadline

JTU This Good News is notably thinner than previous issues. We are doing this in hopes of making
‘...I it easier to navigate, find the information in there, and also to achieve significant cost
..O savings in printing, paper, design and layout, and postage. These changes should reduce our
annual newsletter cost by about 50%.

We are also expanding the weekly eNews to make it more of a news vehicle for the parish. It should be hitting
your inbox every Thursday at 4 p.m. If you do not get it, please request a subscription by sending an email to
office@stjohnmsmlb.org.

March - April 2023 Deadline
The deadline for the next issue of “The Good News” will be Tuesday, February 13. Please email or deliver your
submissions to office@stjohnsmlb.org by February 13, 2023.

Need Prayer?

Did you know St. John’s has pray-ers ready to pray with you at the altar after each Sunday service? All you need
to do is come up to the altar to let the pray-er know about your petitions. We will pray with you and you will
soon be on your way to enjoy Fellowship Hour with your friends in the Parish Hall. These prayers will remain
confidential between you and the pray-er.

If you would like to be one of our pray-ers, please let Fr. Eric know.

Did you know St. John’s has a Library?

Thanks to Jackie Bond who recently cleaned up, cleaned out and re-organized the library.

Visit the corner of the Parish Hall and take a fresh look at the St. John’s library shelves.
Organized into manageable categories, including fiction. No formality, no checking out, choose
a book and enjoy! Newer books will always find a home on our shelves.

/\_ Scouts at St. John’s

=) st. John’s has a long history of hosting and supporting a Cub Scout pack. During the pandemic, the
wa pack stopped meeting, but when they were ready to begin meeting again, we could not

accommodate them within the requirements placed on St. John’s by our Diocesan protocols, so they began
meeting at a nearby VFW hall. We continued as the “Charter Organization” (every Boy Scout Troop or Cub
Scout Pack has an affiliated Charter Organization). When we were again able to host on our property, they
decided they preferred having the Cub Scouts at the VFW hall. However, the same leaders were also running
a Boy Scout Troop that needed a new home and Charter Organization. So, we welcomed them on Tuesday
evenings, and we are now the Charter Organization for both.

Fr. Eric is friends with one of the leaders of another Boy Scout troop that has met for many years at what is now
Highland Avenue Fellowship Church (formerly St. Mark’s U.M.) The leadership of Highland Ave. Church no
longer wants to carry the Charter and the Scouts approached St. John’s to see if we might be able to help. We
cannot host their meetings, nor can we store their equipment (they have a LOT of equipment, including 5
trailers, a 15-passenger van, and a full storage shed) but with Vestry approval, we would be willing to Charter
them. That s, indeed, what we will be doing. Highland Avenue Fellowship Church is allowing them to
continue to meet there, while they pursue a new home.

St. John’s is privileged to support organizations like Scouts serving our community and especially young people!
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Daughters of the King e

The Daughters of the King have a prayer box next to the candles in the sanctuary for ﬂfg;dr
individuals’ confidential prayer requests. A Daughter monitors the box weekly so D h
requests can be prayed for immediately. aughters =

of the King
Each Sunday, a Daughter will process the prayer box to the altar for these requests to be offered up to our
Lord and blessed by the priest. These requests remain confidential within our group as we pray over
them daily. If you want Fr. Eric to be aware of the request, please inform him separately; the Daughters will
not pass along any requests. We take our confidentiality seriously and are honored that we are entrusted
with these petitions.

Prayer is available at the altar after each Sunday service, and Daughters, as well as others, are involved as
“intercessors.” If you need prayer, we encourage you to come to the altar. Itis a privilege and honor for us
to pray for you. Thank you for entrusting us with your heart-felt petitions. How may we pray for you?

A Testimony

What should she do? Aformer employer asked her to return to work. She was comfortable and very content in her current
retirement state. She had family and volunteer responsibilities that required time and attention. But she lived in a world
of political division where people were, behind the curtain of electronics, casting off the filters of decency. Curated news
and information fed through her preferred media painted a bleak picture. Inflation, interrupted supply chains, and global
viruses left her wondering: Is her savings enough to sustain retirement? Should she answer the siren song and return to

a paid job? After all, a job provided some cover from the crazy and she would no longer be on a fixed income. Provocative!.

But she had been attending church regularly for several years now. There she learned how to read and better understand
the Bible. She learned how God works in our lives, loving us but only leaning in if we invite Him to do so. Being and
working with other church attendees, she learned how God works in the lives of others, changing hearts, minds, and
behaviors. She learned our talents are God-given. She learned that being a good Steward means giving time, talent, and
treasure so those God-given gifts can benefit others. She also learned to pray.

The answer was to ask God’s direction on what to do. So she did, but she expected a clear burning-bush type answer. A
memo with bullet points would be awesome, but that did not happen. Immediate on-the-spot response? Not so much.

After asking for God’s direction on what to do, she became aware how the same societal, cultural, and financial pressures
she felt were also impacting her church. The increased cost of water, electricity, and services she saw in her own bills were
ten-fold for her church. And some people who used to be regular attendees were unseen. And what about those empty
pews Sunday after Sunday?

God’s answer became very clear - give her time to the employer and the treasure to the church. But she was not allin on
this answer! She could use that additional treasure to stave off her own financial uncertainty. She could re-model her
house! She could buy that coveted item! But time spent with God on this decision further opened her heart to His will so
that is what she did. She took the job and gives the income to the church. But every time she writes that check, she needs
(and so far gets) God’s help to hand it over. But it’s SO HARD!

The lesson learned: Giving time, talent and treasure to the glory of God can take unexpected paths.
IMPORTANT NOTE: This story is true and the reader may even be able to guess who ‘she’ is. But know this - she does not
seek nor want recognition or celebration for this decision. What is important to know is God really does work within us,

changing our hearts, minds, and behaviors to identify His solution which is THE solution. That is what is worthy of our
celebration and recognition.
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AWORSHIPING COMMUNITY

Worship Volunteers are needed for a variety of rolls. We will train you! All that is needed is a willing
heart.

LEM’S and Lay Readers needed, reading lessons and assisting with Communion.

A/V & Livestream: to run our sound and livestream systems. Only moderate comfort with a
computer is required.

Ushers and Greeters: To welcome the Sunday worshippers.

Please contact Linda Fletcher at lcalvert1956@yahoo.com or the church office at office@stjohnsmlb.org for
more information.

Festival of Lessons and Carols Festival of the Epiphany
Sunday, January 1, 2023, at 10 a.m. Friday, January 6,2023, at 7 p.m.

I e S 1.._r. ) " r
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The tradition is back! St. John’s is once again
hosting a joint Celebration of the Epiphany (the
visit of the Magi to Jesus) on Friday, Jan. 6 at 7 p.m.
Other area Episcopal Churches participating.

Don’t miss it!

Through a series of Scripture readings and
traditional carols, we tell Salvation History from
creation through the coming of Jesus. A wonderful
tradition of the church - don’t miss it!

Ash Wednesday

Ash Wednesday is February 22. We will have worship, with the Imposition of Ashes at 11 a.m. (no music) and
7 p.m. (with music). Lenten Soup Suppers will begin the following Wednesday, March 1.

Gifts From the Heart Christmas Shop

Heartfelt Heartfelt thanks to all who participated in the Gifts from the Heart program this year. Because of
your generosity many local children received two or three gifts to open, and their parents were able to
experience the joy of giving. Christmas blessings all around!

Choir at St John’s

NOW is the time to consider joining our choir. If you read music, we’d love to have you; there are no
auditions - all that is required is a love of singing and a willingness to be faithful. Let Dr. D. know that you’d
like to be a part of this important ministry. We think you’ll be glad you did. Email him at jfd112@gmail.com
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SHARING HIS LOVE - OUTREACH FOCUS

January

THE OUTREACH FOCUS for the month of January is the
Clergy Discretionary Fund. These funds are not adequately
supported through the regular parish budget. The funds
are used to provide assistance by way of gift cards to people
in need, for which we get calls and requests almost daily.
Please support this worthy Outreach fund. Contributions
marked for outreach will go directly to the Clergy
Discretionary Fund.

Outreach Team Meetings

Upcoming Outreach team meetings are January 3, and
February 7. To join the meetings on Zoom click on the link
found in the church calendar on the St. John’s web page.

New Outreach Organizations

St. John’s Outreach would like to support a couple of new
organizations in 2023. If you have an interestin an
organization you believe would benefit, please contact
Linda Fletcher at lcalvert1956@yahoo.com or Fr. Eric at
eric@stjohnsmlb.org. or call the church office at
321-254-3365.

February

The February OUTREACH FOCUS is Vietnam and All
Veterans of Brevard. This organization has taken specific
action to assist in helping homeless vets with The
Veterans Transitional Facility, a temporary shelter for
homeless veterans and theirimmediate families. The
facility provides shelter while they search for work, and
once employed, to save enough money to acquire living
quarters and transportation. Vietnam and All Veterans of
Brevard is a not-for-profit and as they receive a portion
of their finding from the Veterans Administration, they
are audited weekly. Additional information may be
found at vietnamandallveteransofbrevard.com.

Daily Bread

Of

DAILY BREAD

The upcoming duty days are
January 5, and February 2,

10:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. To volunteer
please contact Jackie Bond at
jbfromgb58@gmail.com.

Family Promise Hosting December 11-18, 2022

Everything fell into place as the volunteers prepared to host up to two families totaling eleven people, December 11-18,
even given the Christmas Season. Despite the church sponsored activities during this period our parishioners were
prepared to help accommodate our guests and still have the traditional celebrations. This was a large number of
guests, but as always St. John’s came through despite the obstacles and we had another successful week of hosting

our friends in need.

As we enter 2023, we need more volunteers. We have already hosted two families in August 2022 and expect to host
families for up to four separate weeks during 2023. The requirements for volunteers have been relaxed so there is
room for everyone to participate. There no longer is a need to complete the training and you may have friends and
family who want to help you. A win/win for all! We need your help. Our sincere thanks to our volunteers. If you wish
to join our Family Promise team, please contact Lee Steininger, 321-773-7242, leestein645@aol.com.

God Bless, Lee

Our next Family Promise hosting will be Feb. 26 - March 5.
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EPISCOPAL CHURCH -s

THE PENNY CREEK BLUEGRASS BAND

610 YOUNG STREET MELBOURNE FL 32935
MORE INFORMATION? STJOHNSMLB.ORG

Musician’s Musings from Dr. D.

For a number of years, Dr. Willis Bodine, retired professor of church music at the University of Florida served as the
parish musician at the church of Saint Michael and All Angels Church - the Episcopal Church on Sanibel Island.

He wrote this “Vision Statement” which rather eloquently states much of what we are doing at St. John’s parish:

VISION STATEMENT

As part of The Episcopal Church (the denomination in the United States related to the worldwide Anglican Communion),
the people in this community of faith come together to worship God, to offer their prayer and praise, and to lift their
voices as part of the 'great choir of gathered Christians.'

Worship music at Saint Michael's Church is in the broad mainstream of Anglican styles, marked by

*Words from Scripture, and from sources congruent with Scripture

«Melodies from 2000 years of Christian worship experience - from earliest plainsong to fresh phrases written this year,
from Lutheran chorales based on medieval chants to American shape note tunes, from Mendelssohn to Messiaen and
Marshall and Mason and Mealy - selected to enrich the people's voice in this faith community

«Instrumental timbres that support worship - the varied sounds of pipes, strings, bells, winds - with the Psalmist,

"All that hath breath, praise ye the LORD"

+With Saint Paul, singing both with spirit and also with understanding - a sense of enthusiasm and energy in what we
do, and with knowledge about our faith song The Canons of The Episcopal Church are specific about music in worship.
The rubrics of the 1979 Book of Common Prayer dealing with music are very careful statements, and they guide our
choices from The Hymnal 1982 and its several supplements. The Parish Choir devotes time each week to prepare for
its role of musical leadership in the liturgical life of Saint Michael's Church.

Varied rhythms of parish life — in the Church year and seasons, in Eucharist liturgies at different times and places, or in
musical compositions of different styles — serve to enliven musical elements of our worship when we come together.
Guided by the Spirit, we celebrate the Holy Eucharist as the principal act of Christian worship. Music is integral to our
worship of God as texts are conveyed, our praise and prayer are offered, our faith is nourished, and our hearts and
minds and voices are lifted.

Thank you, Willis, and Amen.

JFD
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KEEPING UP WITH St. John’s Chat is an email “list” that allows you to keep up with the latest
ST. JOHN’S ONLINE news at St. John’s. You can also share things with others at St. John’s.
: St. John’s Weekly eNews is a weekly email newsletter giving information on
upcoming activities, what will be happening on Sunday, and during the week.
o This comes out every Thursday afternoon at 4 p.m. To subscribe to the Chat or
eNews, please send your email address to Fr. Eric at eric@stjohnsmlb.org.

St. John’s YouTube Channel is where we post worship live streams and sermons. You can find links to all
past and upcoming worship services by visiting stjohnsmlb.org and clicking on Worship Live Stream.

St. John’s Website at stjohnsmlb.org. You will find a variety of information there including schedules, the
calendar, archives of the “Good News”, Sunday Ministry schedules, the latest eNews and much more.

Search for “St. John’s Episcopal Church” on Facebook and like the page. You will then receive updates in your
newsfeed, which you can respond to, or share with friends.

Loaning of Church Items

If you would like to borrow tables, chairs, cribs, linens etc. please speak with Fr. Eric or Deborah
Miller-Caldwell, Jr. Warden, first as there might be an event on the schedule where these items are needed.
And, of course, we need to keep track of the church’s property. Please contact Debra at
farxpert@gmail.com, Fr. Eric at eric@stjohnsmlb.org, or call the church office at 321-254-3365.

Vestry Notes

The Vestry met on Thursday, October 20. Steve Bradley, Treasurer reported. Letters will be sent from
the Treasurer to those parishioners whose 2022 pledges are substantially behind amounts pledged. The
end-of-year deficit is projected to be $11,000. Donations to Outreach are at an all-time high. The draft
2023 budget was circulated and discussed.

Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Jr. Warden, distributed copies of the October 2022 report. Continuing to
evaluate options for the parish hall roof while response from the insurance company is pending. A

Parish Work Day is scheduled for November 12, 2022.

Fr. Eric reported that the Evensong worship service and dinner held in September was well attended
and deemed a success. A weekly staff meeting has been established on Thursdays at 11:00am.

The 2023 Stewardship Campaign is underway.

The Vestry met on Thursday, Nov. 17. Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Jr. Warden, reported that the Insurance
Adjuster inspected the roof and his report is expected soon. There is a $15,000 deductible on this policy.
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Vestry Notes (con’t)

Music Director’s office has new vinyl flooring. The Workday on Nov. 12 was quite successful. The two
window AC/heat units were installed in Nick House (Wavecrest rental) rather than replacing the central
unit. The Boy Scouts will install a new flagpole this week in the park. AC units annual service contract
proposal (5840 from Florida Breeze) was discussed.

Fr. Eric said the November 13th Concert Series in the Park event was well attended (about 55 meals
served, 70 in attendance).

Fr. Eric will take his final week of 2022 vacation Jan. 20-26. Fr. Terry will celebrate Jan. 22.

The Vestry met on Thursday, Dec. 15. Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Jr. Warden, reported that we will get a
settlement from our insurance carrier for about $21,000 for storm damages to the parish hall roof.
Repairs were authorized up to $25,000 for roof replacement and wood repair/replacement as may be
required. Work should begin in 4-5 weeks.

Steve Bradley, Treasurer, reported that the results of the 2023 Stewardship Campaign were encouraging
in new and increased pledges, it was not enough to fully make up for a loss of about $30K from folks who
have died or moved away. A 2023 budget was approved with a current deficit of just over $4,000.

Kathy Oas, Jamie Hamilton and Linda Fletcher were elected as Delegated to the 2023 Diocesan
Convention coming Feb. 3-4. The Annual Parish Meeting will be Sunday, Feb. 5 beginning at 8:30 in the
Parish Hall.

St. John’s Stewardship Summary for September 2022

Sept 2022 Budget | Sept 2022 Actual 2022 YTD Budget 2022 YTD Actual
Income $18,800 $15,119 $167,497 $160,472
Expenses $17,310 $13,994 $172,088 $173,392
Net $ 1,490 $ 1,125 $- 4591 $-12,920
Qutreach For September: $2,203 for Children’s Hunger Project ($15,093 YTD)

St. John’s Stewardship Summary for October 2022

Oct 2022 Budget Oct 2022 Actual 2022 YTD Budget 2022 YTD Actual
Income $20,700 $23,788 $188,197 $184,270
Expenses $23,219 $25,787 $195,307 $199,178
Net $ -2,519 $-1,999 $- 7,110 $-14,918
Outreach For October: $594 for New Life Mission ($15,862 YTD)
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Vestry Notes (con’t)

St. John’s Stewardship Summary for November 2022
Nov 2022 Budget Nov 2022 Actual 2022 YTD Budget 2022 YTD Actual
Income $20,275 $19,807 $208,472 $204,067
Expenses $18,721 $18,577 $214,028 $217,630
Net $ 1,554 $ 1,230 $ - 5,556 $- 13,563
Outreach For November: $559 for Daily Bread ($16,596 YTD)

For more detailed finance reports, minutes, etc., visit stjohnsmlb.org, point to About and click on Vestry
Documents.

Men’s breakfast and Bible study,
Fridays, 8 a.m.

We are meeting in person at La Loma
Coney Island, 1180 Aurora Road, Melbourne.

Youth Christian Education - Sunday
mornings 9 a.m. in the Parish Hall, for Middle and
High School students.

S

Adult Christian Education

Our Adult Christian Education class meets Sundays, 9:00 - 9:40 a.m., in the Parish Hall. On January 8 we
will begin a study of the Book of Common Prayer (BCP). If there is any document that defines the
Episcopal Church, it is this book. To understand the Episcopal Church and why we do things the way we
do them requires an understanding of the BCP. We will begin with a couple of sessions on the history,
development and contents of the BCP, then we’ll take a more careful look at some of the specific rites
there, especially Baptism and Holy Communion.

We are moving this class to the Parish Hall to accommodate a larger group. Zoom will still be available,
but at a lesser quality as the sound is difficult in the larger room.

Lenten Soup Suppers
Lenten Soup Suppers will return this year, beginning Wednesday, March 1. Soup will be on at 5:30,
program begins at 6, closing with Compline and all finished at 7 p.m.

Who is God to you? And where does that picture come from? Most of us carry a collage of ideas of God,
some awesome, some contradictory and most rarely examined thoughtfully. We will look at five of the
great “I Am...” statements of Jesus to help us get a clearer and more Biblical picture of God and what that
means for our daily Christian walk.
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Family Dinner Night

Family Dinner Night will return on Wednesday,
January 11 at the Pizza Gallery and Grill, in the
Avenues at Viera, 6 p.m. Come on out for great
food and friends!

And bring a friend to introduce to your St. John’s friends!

Birthdays and Anniversaries

BIRTHDAYS
January:
Jean Hutton 12 Marie Johnson 1/9 Woody Turner 1/21
Austin Louks 1/2 Jan Louks 111 Kathy Oas 1/24
Cade Oas 12 Hasty Miller 115 Nicole Tuten 1/24)
Lory Bittner 13 Kyle Louks 116 Jan Archey 1125
Dorinda Campbell 1/4 Dick Jarvela mnm7 Ashley Campbell 1/29
February:
Tyler Heusinkveld 2/2 Pam Davis 2/9 Katie Wilson 2124
Anne Scruggs 2/3 Randy Evans 2/13 Dick Martin 2/26
Bill Chernault 2/8 Chuck Strissel 214 Bob Scruggs 2/27
Pam Jarvela 2/8 Hope Johnson 2/18 Ben Kendall 2127
Mark Schexnayder 2/8 Angie Brown 2/19
Shannon Brooks- John Campbell 2119
Hamilton 2/8 Elizabeth Turner 2122

ANNIVERSARIES

January: Keith & Marie Salmon  1/14

February:
David & Lacey Brotherton 2/12 Joe & Judy MclLaughlin  2/20
Carl & Barbara Holliday 2/14
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Sunday Ministries

Janl Jan 2 Jan8 Jan15 Jan 22 Jan 29
Epiphany
7:00 pm
Greeters A. Weeks A, Weeks A. Weeks A. Weeks A. Weeks A Weeks
J. Miller J. Miller
B. Chernault S.&G. J.Bond B. Chernault S.&G. J.Bond
Ushers J. Miller Bradley L. Fletcher J. Miller Bradley L. Fletcher
LEM R. Huffman J. Bond J. Hamilton K. Oas R. Huffman D. Miller-Caldwell
Altar Guild M. Salmon D. Miller-Caldwell K. Oas L. Bennett M. Salmon D. Miller-Caldwell
Counter K. Wilson K. Wilson K. Wilson G. Bradley K. Wilson
Audio/Visual B. Kendall B. Kendall B. Kendall B. Kendall B. Kendall
V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz
Feb 5 Feb 12 Feb 19 Feb 22 Feb 26
Ash Wed
7:00 pm
Greeters A. Weeks A. Weeks A. Weeks A Weeks A. Weeks
J. Miller
Ushers J.&S. Hamilton| B-Chernault J.Bond S.&G. J.&S. Hamilton
J. Miller L. Fletcher Bradley
LEM J.Bond J. Hamilton K. Oas R. Huffman D. Miller-Caldwell
Altar Guild K. Oas L. Bennett M. Salmon . Miller-Caldwell| K. Oas
Counter K. Wilson K. Wilson K. Wilson K. Wilson
Audio/Visual B. Kgndall B. Kgndall B. Kgndall B. Kendall B. Kendall
V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz V. Mitz
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B E- 1 1 T R RORN Lessons and Carols, 10:00 a.m.

- 1 1 PPN Outreach Meeting, 7:00 p.m.
B - 1 1 N Daily Bread, 10:30 a.m.
B E- 13 X - J RN Epiphany Clebration, 7:00 p.m.
B - 1 T RN Daughters of the King, at 11:30 a.m.
BV E 1 1 T T PPN Family Dinner Night, Pizza Gallery, Viera, 6:00 p.m.
JAN 1A . ociiieiiiniienictnitenetanetnscrasctnscsnnsssstasssasssasssnscsnsesssessssasesasesnsssnsesnssssssssssasssasesnsesnsssnsennoe Election of New Bishop
JAN 15 .ciiiiiiiiiiiiiieiitiitiieittiteitetttetestnsensansansansane Concert in the Park, BBQ at 5:00 p.m., Penny Creek Band at 5:30 p.m.
BT 0 N Vestry Meeting, 7 p.m.
FED2  ..orriiiiiiiiiiirinneettitieeiissnnnssesstsssssssssnnsssssssesssssnnassesssssssssssnnnasssssssssssssnnasasssssssssssnnnasasassns Daily Bread, 10:30 a.m.
=Y o T L N Diocesan Convention
= T PPN Annual Parish Meeting, 8:30 a.m.
FED 7 ceveeeeecsssnnenosssnsnsssssnnesssssnssssssssnssssssssnsssssssnssssssssnssssssssnssssssssssssssssnsssssssnasssssssnasans Outreach Meeting, 7:00 p.m.
FED 12 oiiitiiiiiiiiiiiiiiitiiicinenteeeniiee e teeeataee s s s e s e e e sasase st s e e s e s sasasassssseseeaassananes Daughters of the King, at 11:30 a.m.
FED 16 ...cuieeiieieniieneeencrancenncraecrnccencssscsescssscenscesssasssnsesnsesnsesnssssssssssssssasssnsssnssssssnssnsesnsesnsesnses Vestry Meeting, 7 p.m.
FED 22 ...iiiieeeieeeecteceeeteesesseeseeseeaessessessessessessessasssessensensensessessessessaesaesaensensen Ash Wednesday, 11:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m.
MAK 1 ceiiirenecieiinnecssirasecssrsssecssnssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssesssssssssssssnsesssssnne Lenten Soup Suppers begin

Many meetings include Zoom. Check the web page calendar for details.

ZOOM and Livestream Links: All Zoom meeting and Livestream event links are

available by visiting stjohnsmlb.org > Parish Life > Calendar or by sending an
email to office@stjohnsmlb.org.

ST.VUJOHN'S

EFISCOPAL CHURCH

610 Young Street
Melbourne, FL 32935




